August 31, 1953.

Mrs. Dwight G. Axtell
2334 North 29th Street
Fhoenix, Arizona

Dear Mrs. Axtell:

Your letter seeking information
that Mr. Carter might be able to give you in con-
nection with a book you are writing on Will Rogers
has been received during Mr. Certer's abgence {rom
the city. In fact, he is on a eruise and is not
expected for another couple of weeks,

G Mr. Carter has heen out of the of-
fice for seven months as the result of a heart attack
and we are not certain whether he will start coming
to the office after his return or not. Under the
circumstances he would not be in position to give
you the information you desire, or at least any time
soon. .Therefore, do you wish the material and letter
to be held pending his return or not.

1 Yours very truly,

Seeretary to A. G. Carter
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